
TIME IN THE CHURCH OF VAN ALSTYNE, TEXAS. 

Yesterday we had the opportunity to visit the 

new church where Pastor Doug Deuel is serving 

in Van Alstyne. What a pleasure, what a welcome 

reception, what an honor to receive your 

friendship, your affection.  

 

With the passing of 

time, I'm gradually 

getting to know him more and appreciating his interest in Fedice, 

his desire to support me, and to continue together in this legacy 

with Fedice.  

I will not give up! You  once said, I will not either, Pastor Doug, 

we will continue with Fedice's work. 

We had the occasion to remember his beginnings in Fedice, his 

anecdotes,  and we laughed. We remember with joy, with 

nostalgia but above all we think about the future with FAITH, 

with joy and there we will continue. 

The objectives of this trip are: To thank the people who are helping Fedice, and precisely, you 

are one of these people and for that, many thanks FRIEND.  

The other objective is to publicize the results of Fedice's 

work in the communities, and we did it. Thank God, as I 

always say, we are achieving positive results, working 

together, in the work in this great MINGA, Fedice, the 

brothers and sisters in the United States and people in 

communities united to improve living conditions.  

Finally, I ask God to continue blessing his life, his work, 

his family. 

Thank God for putting him in my path, for sharing the 

MISSION of the joint work for our neighbors. 

See you son, MY FRIEND 

 

You will love the Lord your God, with all your heart and you will love your neighbor as yourself. 

Matthew 22: 37-40 

  

 


